

## Nadelik Lyskerrys 2024

**Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> July, 2024 at 1.30pm**  
**Liskerrett Community Centre, Varley Lane, Liskeard**

Attendees: Councillor Rachel Brooks (in the chair), Rod Sheaff (Cornish Language), Mike Allsopp (Liskeard Radio), Karen Partington and George (Museum) Nell Turner (Liskerrett Centre), Dan Sturrock (Workshed), Paul Baxter (Library), Emma Julian (Treasure Chest) and Mandy Hancock (Town Council)

Nadelik Lyskerrys, Cornish Christmas – Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> November 2024

<b>1</b>	<p><b>Welcome and Apologies</b></p> <p>Rachel welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for coming.</p> <p>Apologies were received from Tracy Adams (Traders Association and Town Forum), Iga Webb (Museum), Jenny Chester (Stuart House), Lisa Ince (Scouts) and Jacqui Orange (Liskeard Town Council).</p>	
<b>2</b>	<p><b>Lights Up Event 30<sup>th</sup> November</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Lantern parade – the suggested name for the parade is Extravaganza</li> <li>• Library – the Library will provide a quiet space.</li> <li>• The Cornish language trail – Rachel will speak to Bumblebee and the Bookshop and have Windsor Place Cards and Gifts as a reserve. The Trail will start at Stuart House again with the possibility of an activity tying in to the event. We will have the info for the next meeting. The event will finish at The Library with refreshments. The Library are happy to provide the drinks and Rachel will speak to the Cornish Pudding Co for cakes which the Town Council will supply.</li> </ul> <p>The questions last year were:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ How are you?</li> <li>○ What colour do you like?</li> <li>○ What is this?</li> <li>○ Can you count to five?</li> <li>○ What would you like for Christmas?</li> </ul> <p>Questions can be changed to fit with activities at each venue. The Museum would like the question “What colour do you like?” CTC are planning crafting in the scraperdashery and could have “What’s This?”</p> <p>Mike asked that Liskeard Radio have all the information by early November so that they can publicise what’s on and all members of the team can see it in time.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Mandy will ask if the Rifles have a band available for the evening. Samba Kernow have confirmed the date in their diary. Nell will check that Liskeard Community Choir are confirmed. Rachel will speak to Torpoint Sea Cadets band. It was confirmed that Ilow Splann would not be needed, Mandy will let them know.</li> </ul>	<p>RB</p> <p>MA</p> <p>MH</p> <p>NT</p> <p>RB</p> <p>MH</p>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Switch On – Rachel will liaise with David Braithwaite on who will switch on the tree lights. There are some excellent Community Champion Award recipients including Rose Ramwell (Scout and Mace Bearer), Liskeard In Bloom and Colin Frizzel (town street sweeper). The Nadelik Lowen sign is currently being repaired. Dan will check where it can be displayed when it's returned. It was suggested that a small tree could be positioned by the button to light up when children are pressing the button after the event. Rachel will speak to David Braithwaite and David Martell.</li> <li>• Amplification – planning is continuing on an effective audio system. Dan will speak to Lisa at the Lions to see if they can source a flat bed trailer.</li> <li>• Location plan – A location plan for the top of Barras Street will be available at the next meeting.</li> <li>• First aid – Dan will remind Tracy to pass Mark Tucker's contact details to us to get a quote.</li> <li>• Mobile food trucks – Dan will speak to the Lions to see if they wish to bring their food truck, they will need to pay the fee as will all other vendors. Rachel will speak to the town's cafes and ask them to contact Dan if they are interested in having a food stand at the event or if they are opening in the evening. A fee of £50 was suggested with any additional donations if a good profit was made by any trader. This income could go towards the cost of the tree.</li> <li>• Fundraising – St Petrocs will be invited to attend our September meeting</li> </ul>	<p>RB / DB</p> <p>DS</p> <p>RB / DB DS</p> <p>DS / TA</p> <p>DS</p> <p>RB</p>
3	<p><b>Other Christmas Activities and Events</b></p> <p>Mandy will contact the Roustabouts as they were popular last year.</p>	<p>MH</p>
4	<p><b>Funding</b></p> <p>The FEAST application was successful. This will fund school activities, workshops and artwork.</p>	
5	<p><b>The Access Chain</b></p> <p>Iga will speak to Jayne Mortimore to see if she is available to help with accessibility arrangements. If she isn't able to help we will work on it.</p> <p>Rachel will check the venues participating in the Trail.</p> <p>The Macular Society had mentioned that having a designated drop off and safe space would encourage attendance.</p> <p>Rachel has drafted an accessibility survey.</p>	<p>IW</p> <p>RB</p>

6

**Next Meetings**

Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> August at 11am (originally scheduled for Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> August, 1.30pm) at the Liskerrett Centre

Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> September, 1.30pm the venue to be confirmed